


Thurston County Law Enforcement 
Records Management Consortium

-Executive Board –

Meeting Agenda
Thursday, November 16, 2023
1:00 PM 
Lacey Police Department and via Zoom


Members Present:  	Deputy Chief Robert Hollis, Lacey PD (proxy for Chief Almada)
			Chief Rich Allen, Olympia PD
Commander Jay Mason, Tumwater PD (proxy for Chief Weiks)
Chief Rob Carlson, Yelm PD
						
Members Absent:  	Chief Robert Almada, Lacey PD
			Chief Robert Auderer, Tenino PD
Chief Jon Weiks, Tumwater PD
			Sheriff Derek Sanders, TCSO


Staff & Guests Present:	Wendy Hill, Director, TCOMM
Laura Wohl, Tumwater PD
				 Julie Johnson, The Evergreen State College PD	

Meeting called to order at 1302 by Chair Chief Weiks

I. Review and Approval of October Meeting Minutes – Commander Mason

Overview: 	Review of meeting minutes. 

Action Item: 	Board decision to approve/edit/reject

	Motion to approve the October minutes.  

	Motion made by:  Chief Carlson
	Second:  	Chief Allen
	Vote:      	Unanimous

II. Approval of Expenses  – Laura Wohl

III. 2023 and 2024 Budget Amendment  – Laura Wohl

Overview: 	LERMS began to incur project management for the new RMS/JMS project in October 2023.  The 2023 LERMS budget was prepared without project management fees because we did not have an estimated cost at the time.  While we had savings in the area of the LERMS IT Manager position, which went unfilled in 2023, we do not have enough budget capacity for the payment of the project management expenses we need to pay in November and December.  The consortium fund balance is sufficient to pay the fees, but the Board must approve an amendment to appropriate those funds for this purpose.

Additionally, the 2024 budget must be amended, as well, to account for the project management fees that were unknown when the 2024 budget was prepared and approved.  

	Motion to approve the budget amendments for FY2023 and FY2024.  

	Motion made by:  Chief Allen
	Second:  	Chief Carlson
	Vote:      	Unanimous


IV. RMS/JMS Replacement Project Update  - Laura Wohl

Overview: 	Ms. Wohl reported to the Board that National Public Safety Group (NPSG) has reviewed all of the RFP proposals that we had received and organized the responses to determine specifically which systems offer what functionality.  NPSG has also reached out to 365Labs for an updated list of their current modules that are complete and in production because they have had significant development completed since the product demonstration by 365Labs.  After reviewing the functionality of 365Labs, NPSG may arrange another demonstration by 365Labs so that LERMS users can see and play with the new functionality.

The Steering Committee now has standing meetings via zoom with NPSG on the 2nd and 4th Thursdays of each month so that we can stay up-to-date and readily provide NPSG with any information they may need.


Meeting adjourned at 1306
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